
 

 

 

 

August 5, 2020 

 

 

Himanshu H. Mehta 

Managing Director 

1325 74th Avenue SW, Vero Beach, FL 32968 

 

Dear Himanshu, 

 

Republic Services of Florida, LP. (“Republic Services”) is pleased to submit this formal request 

to Indian River County (“IRC”) for Republic Services to deliver Recyclable Materials collected 

within the City of Palm Bay to IRC’s Transfer Station located at 1325 74th Avenue SW, Vero 

Beach, FL 32968.  Republic Services would request approval of the following terms, subject to a 

mutually agreeable final contract:  

 The price per ton for receiving the Recyclable Material would be $90.00 per ton. 

The approximate tonnages of Recyclable Materials from the City of Palm Bay are 

8,000 tons annually. 

 Contaminated loads would be assessed at $40.00 per ton and delivered to IRC’s 

landfill, located at 1325 74th Avenue SW, Vero Beach, FL 32968. Contamination 

percentage would be visually assessed upon delivery and an immediate 

determination would be made to comply with the current agreement in place 

between IRC and St. Lucie County. 

 The preferred length of the contract would be 5 years with a 5-year bi-lateral 

renewal to run concurrently with Republic Services’ existing 10-year contract 

with the City of Palm Bay. Contingent an approved amendment between IRC and 

St. Lucie County.  

 Republic Services supports the need to upgrade the IRC Transfer Station to a 

more permanent facility to avoid the loss of materials due to weather. Republic 

Services is open to discussing some transition cost assistance with the relocation 

of the existing single stream transfer station. Also, understanding that the 

operations of the new facility will require a contract amendment to cover the 

additional services.  

 

Upon approval, the parties will begin work on the drafting, negotiation, and finalization of a 

formal contract, executed by both parties, which is expected to be completed by October 1, 2020. 

Each party will bear its own costs and fees incurred in the drafting and negotiation of the 

contract. 

Republic Services would also like to explore the option of delivering single-stream Recyclable 

Materials to the Fellsmere Customer Convenience Center (CCC) site. With small modifications 
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needed in order to deliver single-stream Recyclables to the Fellsmere CCC site, Republic 

Services would request a rate be established now for the IRC transfer station. Thereafter, the 

parties would explore the use of Fellsmere CCC location. 

We look forward to working with IRC on the above matters. Please do not hesitate to reach out 

with any questions you may have.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

REPUBLIC SERVICES OF FLORIDA, LP 
 

 

_________________________ 

By: Trey Richardson  

Its: General Manager 

Date: August 5, 2020 
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